
 

  

 

Freedom of Information Request 272/22-23 
 

Response Date: 03/08/2023 
 

Please provide all documentation the university holds about the Chinese Students and Scholars 
Association (CSSA). This is a student group at your university controlled by the Chinese embassy. 

 
RESPONSE 
 
The University can confirm that information relating to the CSSA would be held by Swansea University 
Students’ Union. Please note that they are a separate legal entity and not subject to the Freedom of Information 
Act.  
 
END OF RESPONSE 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 


